
In accordance with RSA 654:32, the Supervisors of the Checklist will be in session on Tuesday, 
June 2, 2020, for change of party registration between the hours of 7 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. at the 
Town Hall meeting room.   Additions and corrections to the checklist may be made at this time. 
This is the last day for voters already registered to change or declare a party affiliation and vote 
on primary election day.  Only undeclared voters may declare a party and vote on primary day. 
RSA 654:34.   Voters who register subsequent to this date may declare a party when they 
register.  RSA 654:15  

Update​:  per the Emergency Order # 43 from the Governor’s office, “To change political party 
affiliation, a voter must mail a completed application, signed by the voter and a witness, to the 
voter’s town or city clerk.  Alternatively, town or city clerks are authorized to arrange a drop-off 
location for completed applications. The clerk shall provide supervisors of the checklist all 
applications ​received by 5:00 PM on Tuesday, June 2, 2020.​” ​ ​Also, “Supervisors of the 
checklist shall act on all pending applications at the mandatory session for changes of party 
registration held on June 2, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  A properly completed application shall be treated 
as if it were completed in-person before the clerk or supervisors and the required oath was 
given.” 

FYI:  the application form referred to above will be available on the town website, or by request 
from a voter by mail, fax, or e-mail attachment. 

COVID-19 accommodation:  a person who is unable or unwilling to submit the application for 
party change or voter registration is required to contact the supervisors in advance to request an 
accommodation to allow in-person application at the time of the session.  Accommodations may 
include meeting a supervisor in the parking lot of the town hall at a specified time.  To arrange 
accommodation contact Rachel Bartlett at 399-4340 or rachelbartlett1@myfairpoint.net. 

You are requested to wear a suitable facemask for mitigating risk of COVID-19 transmission. 


